
  

 
 

GREENWOOD TOWNSHIP 
REGULAR MEETING 

July 11,   2017 
Unapproved Minutes  

 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Supervisor Fred Lindsey. 
 

Roll Call:  Fred Lindsey, Suzy Scott, Carol Havrilla, Tom McCauley, and John Miller. 
 
Public Comment:  None 
 
Agenda:  Miller made to approve agenda.  McCauley seconded –  all yea. 
 
Old Business:   None 
  
New Business:   
 A.  Appoint interim Fire Chief, Mike Dunsmore, to a permanent position at $800.00 per 
month.  McCauley makes motion to approve fire chief position.  Scott seconds.  All yea, with 
Miller abstaining. 
 B.  Ambulance for Greenwood Township.  Lindsey reports that Commissioner Wayne Nutt 
stated that the area will have ambulance service, but may not work out of Greenwood Township 
Fire Hall.  There will be an election in November to raise millage for service.  Commissioner Jack 
Kischnick reports that he is pursuing other avenues. 
   
Reports: 

Sheriff:   Kevin Grace that there is a 5k walk scheduled for 8-12-17, supporting the 
cancer foundation. 

Fire Department: Cory Connelly reported on behalf of Chief Dunsmore on the fire runs 
for June.   

Zoning Administrator: James Havrilla reported on approvals, blight and zoning 
violations, and correspondence. 

Planning Commission: No Planning Commission meeting for July.  Next meeting will be 
August 1, 2017. 
 Z.B.A.:  Next meeting is   8-15-17.   

Assessor:  Randy Booth. 
Parks and Recreation: None. 
Transfer Site: None. 

 
Minutes:   

McCauley made motion to approve the budget and regular meeting minutes of June 13, 
2017 as presented.  Miller seconded – all yea.  
 
Treasurer’s report:   

Treasurer Havrilla reported that all PNC and Huntington Bank accounts have been closed 
and the Township now has only two banks that they do business with. 

 
Manifest of Bills: 

Miller made motion to approve the manifest of bills in the amount of $36,980.15 for the 
general fund and $42,178.23 for the fire fund.  McCauley seconded – all yea. 
 
Public Comment:   

None. 
 
 



  

Correspondence: 
 None. 
 
Board Remarks: 

Lindsey confirmed that the chloride application for the roads has been completed and that 
if budget allows, the township board should consider having two applications next year. 

 
Next meeting:   

Tuesday, August 8,  2017. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
 

 

 
_____________________________              _________________________ 
Suzanne C. Scott, Clerk                    Fred V. Lindsey, Supervisor 


